
 
Dear Families, 
 
This is a follow up to the communication that was sent to you on Sunday, 
September 13, 2020.  You are receiving this letter because we continue 
to complete the processes required to ensure that all our students have 
access to live virtual learning.  This has required the hiring and 
transferring of teachers, as well as equipping them with the necessary 
technology to run effective programs in the Elementary Virtual School 
(EVS). As a result, some classes are not yet ready for live (synchronous) 
learning. With limited exceptions, we anticipate this process to be 
complete this week. We recognize and appreciate the frustration this may 
cause and thank you for your understanding as we work through these 
processes. 
 
As your child does not have an assigned teacher or a virtual environment has not yet been 
developed this morning, activities have been prepared by division that will support your child’s 
learning and will be available on the EVS ​Activities website​.  We continue to work diligently to 
hire and allocate teachers to classes in the EVS.  We will keep you informed of our progress as 
we move forward. We apologize for the delay as we work diligently to set all our students and 
staff up for success during this unprecedented year of learning. 
 
For students who have teachers assigned, you can expect live (synchronous) learning to begin 
once their virtual classroom has been developed. However, given the requirement to create new 
classes and assign resources, this also means that, as we reorganize, your child’s current 
teacher may change. If your child has been placed in a class erroneously (e.g., French 
Immersion student placed in an English track), please contact your site administrator to correct 
their class placement. 
 

A separate email later this week will provide information to prepare for Monday, September 21. 

Sincerely, 

The EVS Team 

EVS Website  
EVS_YRDSB 
 

EVS Administration Team. 

 

 WEST 
Virtual School 1 

NORTH 
Virtual School 2 

EAST 
Virtual School 3 

CENTRAL 
Virtual School 4 

https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/evsschoolactivities/home
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/yrdsbevs/Pages/default.aspx
https://twitter.com/EVS_YRDSB


I​ncluding East Schools: 
Aldergrove, Armadale, 
Beckett Farm, Cedarwood, 
Randall 

Emails elementary.vs1@yrdsb.ca elementary.vs2@yrdsb.ca elementary.vs3@yrdsb.ca elementary.vs4@yrdsb.ca  

Site Admin Heather Zaitlin  
Rebecca Greaves 
Stacey Taube 

Bruce Baynham 
Priya Rajan 
Aileen Matrakoukas 

Heather Stevens 
Nan Mantle 
Helen Ou-Hingwan 

Paul DeSousa 
Julie C. Scott 
Jordan Appelberg 

Admin 
Assistants 

Traci Shatz Josie Altieri 
Cecilia Clarke 

Elham Ebrahimi 
Sheila Lau 

Angela Tsigoulis 
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